

23 May 2012

Excellency,

I intend to continue the practice of providing the Membership with opportunities to exchange views on the work of the Group of 20 before and after each summit meeting of that important informal grouping of Member States. I recall the last such exchanges took place on 25 October and 10 November 2011, before and after the Summit of Cannes, France, respectively.

To that end, I will convene an informal plenary of the General Assembly on the upcoming summit meeting of the G-20, to be held in Los Cabos, Mexico, on 18 and 19 June 2012. The meeting is scheduled to take place on 5 June 2012, at 10a.m., in Conference Room 3 of the North Lawn Building.

The informal plenary will benefit from briefings by the President of the United Nations Economic and Social Council, H.E. Ambassador Milos Koterec, the United Nations Secretary-General, H.E. Mr. Ban Ki-moon, and by a high-level representative of the Presidency of the G-20, currently held by Mexico.

It is my pleasure to invite you to attend the informal plenary. Your constructive engagement will be key to a fruitful discussion.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Nassir Abdulaziz Al-Nasser

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York